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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #507 – WEST WING – MONDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 2019, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session:  The academic calendar was discussed during the work session. 
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President Blake Mitchell at 7:01 p.m. Mr. Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Blake Mitchell
	President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Vice President
	Present

	Pamela Coppinger
	Secretary
	Present

	Edward Whritner
	Treasurer
	Present

	Tim Hunter
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	Dean of Students/Athletic Director

	
	Cathy Epps
	PK-5 Principal

	
	Heather McKie
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Rachel Showalter
	Staci Greenlee

	
	Tigo Cruz
	Josh Gardner

	
	Scott Linders
	Kristina Linders

	
	Anne Benson
	Emily Hutcheson-Brown

	
	Angela Guiles
	Ben Wolcott

	
	Gretchen Rank
	Jedbot Crow

	
	Angela Crossland
	Brady Archer

	
	Adyan Farrar
	Erika Alvero

	
	Misty Montano
	


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the meeting agenda
Ms. Coppinger seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the minutes from the January 21, 2019 Regular Meeting and the January 31, 2019 Special Meeting.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD
Mrs. Greenlee and Mrs. Showalter presented PBL projects that students created in their classrooms. The fourth grade teachers are very excited about Project Based Learning because they feel it really helps students learn 21st century skills.
Ben Wolcott, a board member with Mancos Conservation District told the Board about a new internship opportunity the Mancos Conservation Districts is offering in collaboration with the Southwest Conservation Corp to a Montezuma County High School student.  It will be an agriculture internship that would provide students with ag experience outside the classroom such as water, cattle and pasture management. Gretchen Rank introduced herself as the new executive director for the Montezuma School to Farm Project.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No one signed up for public participation.
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report – T&M estimated that it would cost $6,800 to demolish the Higman property; not including the cost of hauling the demoed materials away from the lot. The cost of this is not included in the BEST Grant but we could use our current contractor to gravel and asphalt the property. Mr. Hanson would like to send as many teachers that are interested to a PBL conference in California in June. He would like to have an executive session to discuss the real estate boundary issue. Mr. Hanson visited with Mr. Jed Hanson and Ms. Bucher to discuss the Ag program. They would like the shop and welding to be dedicated 100% to the Ag program. They would like to have Ag 1 through 6 and not have the shop used for electives. Mr. Hanson feels the lead teachers are doing well. 
Lead Teacher Report - Mrs. Farrar shared information gathered from the high school and specials teachers. Ms. Hansen is holding her 3rd annual art contest this week. The Native American Cultural Celebration is scheduled for March 13th in the Performance Center. Nine band students performed in the honors band at Fort Lewis. Mrs.  Wolcott and Mr. Jacoby are working together on an interdisciplinary unit. Mr. Jacoby talked about the history of genetics in his class and Mrs. Wolcott discussed the science of genetics in her class. Then students participated in a multi-day Socratic seminar debating topics in genetics. FFA week is next week. The middle school will participate in Minute to Win It and the high school is going to do the Ag Olympics. Mrs. Farrar and Mrs. Aspromonte have been working with Jaynes Construction to put on a multi-panel career fair for high school students. Mr. Archer told the board that 28 middle school students and one high student qualified for the Regional Science. Ms. Hansen and Mrs. Dalley would like to have someone come to the school to help organize PBL projects. 
Owner’s Rep Report – We are just under 9.5 million on the project as of today. There are no safety issues. The historic gym is coming along nicely. The financial impact of the exterior finish changes is estimated at $33,000 campus wide. Jaynes would like to advance their schedule to start on the middle school before school gets out. They would also like to start on the kitchen and lunchroom as early as possible in order to have it completed by the beginning of the school year.
PreK-5 Principal Report – The Preschool submitted all the documentation for their rating and should hear something from the state soon. Ms. Epps expects good results and commends Ms. Kearns and Ms. Kennedy on their efforts. The Trauma Informed Team will begin training our staff on best practices addressing students. 
Dean of Students/Athletic Director Report – The new marshal has been visiting the school and is doing a great job. We are caught up on fire drills. Mr. Showalter is going to practice individualized lock down drills. The middle school girls’ basketball season has finished. Middle school wrestling is on a little break until after high school wrestling is over. High school wrestlers will be competing at regionals in Montrose. There are three high school basketball games this week. Senior night is Friday night against Telluride. Track practice begins on February 25th.
Accountability Committee Report – The accountability committee met and discussed the attributes they would like to see in the secondary principal. The next meeting is scheduled for February 20th.  
BOCES Report – Mr. Hawkins reported that BOCES will have a nice setup in Cortez. They are considering giving a bonus to the staff to help move offices over the summer instead of hiring movers. 
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – Mrs. Miller reports that everything is on track financially. There has not been much new activity since approving the final budget at the last meeting. Mr. Hanson is going to cut back on spending for this year.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hunter seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
DISCUSSION ITEMS
Principal Search – Mr. Hanson has held a couple meetings with the secondary staff and one with the accountability committee to hear what qualities they expect in a principal. Mr. Hanson is going to use this information to form the advertisement for the principal position. We plan to advertise for the position in March and begin interviewing in April.
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to consent to Action Items: A and B
Mr. Hawkins seconds.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
ACTION ITEMS
A. Approve updated substitute list
Approved by consent

B. Act on Recommendation to hire Randy John for Assistant High School Basketball Coach
Approved by consent

C. Act on resolution for a FY19 Capital Reserve expenditure for a Kubota Tractor to help with campus snow removal
MOTION by Mr. Hunter to adopt the following resolution according to Colorado Statute 22-45-103:

In order to help the maintenance department with snow removal on the campus of the Mancos School District RE-6, the Board of Education hereby authorizes a FY19 Capital Reserve expenditure for a Kubota L250/HST 4x4 Tractor with a cost of $25,400.00 to Southwest Ag, Inc.

Hawkins seconds
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

CORRESPONDENCE
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
The next regular board meeting is scheduled for March 18.
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
EXECUTIVE SESSION;

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to convene and move into Executive Session for the purpose of a discussion regarding the purchase, acquisition, lease, transfer, or sale of any real, personal or other property interest as authorized by C.R.S. §274-6-402(4)(a). Those present at the outset of the executive session shall be members of the Board of Education and the Superintendent, and others as determined by the board.
And
For the purpose of discussions regarding personnel matters as authorized by C.R.S. 24-6-402(4)(f). Those present in executive session at times requested by the Board President shall be members of the Board and the Superintendent, 

and others as determined by the board.
Ms. Coppinger seconds 
Discussion – Mr. Hunter did not feel that the personnel matter was an issue that needed to be addressed by the board and should not be part of the executive session. He suggested that the matter get resolved publicly. Mr. Hanson suggested that he could come up with an alternate solution without discussion at the meeting. The board agreed to drop the personnel matter from the executive session. 
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

The Board went into Executive Session at 8:21 p.m.

The Board returned to the Regular Board Meeting at 8:50 pm. Mr. Mitchell proclaimed that no actions had been taken and no decisions were made during the executive Session.

ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:51 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary
